ORDINARY MEETING OF COUNCIL 29 MAy 2017
ltem 12.8 Community Grants Program Review
Appendix 2 Correspondence from Tabcorp Park - dated 11 April 2017

TABCORP PARK

2 FERRIS RD. MELTON SOUTH, VIC 3338
P.0. BOX 685, MELTON, VIC 3337

03 6746 0600 | PHONE

039746 8277 | FAX
www.tabcorppark.com.au

11™ April 2017

Matthew Wilson

Manager Community Planning
Melton City Council

232 High Street

Melton VIC 3337

Dear Matthew,

Further to our meeting and your subsequent email on 3 April 2017 concerning the community
benefit fund contribution provided by Harness Racing Victoria/Tabcorp Park and discussion
regarding proposed changes. '

We agree to the recommendations proposed in the grant program review, as outlined below and
discussed in our briefing, for the remaining two years of the current Community Benefit Fund
partnership between Harness Racing Victoria/Tabcorp Park and Melton City Council. These
recommendations include:

e Consistent grant guidelines across grant rounds

* Additional detailed assessment criteria consistent with other grant rounds

e Consistent membership of Councillors and Community Representatives in the Assessment
Panel for all grant rounds, with a HRV/Tabcorp Park representative involved for the
HRV/Tabcorp Park grant round

e HRV/Tabcorp Park Grants Program to be administered concurrently with Council’s other
community benefit fund partnership

e HRV/Tabcorp Park Grants program to continue to have unigue branding and individual
cheque presentation event to be held at Tabcorp park

We look forward to continuing our partnership with Melton City Council in providing support the
City of Melton community.

Regards

Acting enera:l Manager
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